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The meeting was called to order by Braxton Gillam, Chair at 5:00 p.m., a quorum was present. 
 
Attendees:   Braxton Gillam, Ywana Allen, Cynthia Irvin, Tom Paul, Larry Pritchard, L.E. 
Hutton, James Young and Joe Jacquot   Excused: Tatiana Salvador 
 
Others in attendance: Jason Gabriel, Office of General Counsel and Susan Stewart, Ethics 
Coordinator 
 
A motion was made to approve the minutes from the November 5, 2012 meeting, which was 
seconded and unanimously approved. 
  
Reports:  
Mr. Jacquot offered a report of his meeting with Usha Mohan, David DeCamp, Alexis Lambert 
and Carla Miller regarding the retention of text messages. He offered a recommendation that a 
letter be sent to each of the participants to memorialize the meeting. A motion was made, 
seconded and unanimously adopted to accept Mr. Jacquot’s recommendation. 
 
The floor was open for nominations and discussion of leadership of the Commission. 
 
Ms. Allen moved that the Ethics Commission reappoint James Young for a second term on the 
Commission. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  The appointment will be 
forwarded to City Council for approval. 
 
Mr. Jacquot made a motion to appoint James Young as Chair for the 2013 term of the 
Commission, which was seconded and unanimously approved. 
 



 

 

 
 
The Chair requested that members interested in the position of Vice Chair, should let Ethics 
Coordinator know by email. 
 
A meeting of the Legislative Subcommittee was scheduled for Monday, January 7th at 4:00 p.m. 
and the Ethics Commission at 5:00 p.m.  
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:31 p.m.  
 
 
____________________________    ________________ 
Susan Stewart, Ethics Coordinator       Date of Approval 
 
This is a summary of the meeting and is not a verbatim transcription. A recording of these proceedings is available in the Duval 
Legislative Delegation Office at City Hall. 
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